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July 18, 2008 

 

 

Reports Analysis Division 

Federal Election Commission 

Washington, DC 20463 

 

 

This filing is in response to your letter dated June 20, 2008 (identification #C00035683), which addressed our May 

monthly report (4/1/08-4/30/08) for UTC PAC. 

 

You noted that check #9015 and check #9017 were improperly designated for primary elections which had already occurred 

as of the date of disbursement. 

 

Our explanation for the discrepancy you noted is as follows: 

 

It appears that, due to an administrative oversight, we did improperly designate these contributions to the primary 

rather than general elections. To remedy this error, the PAC has requested refunds from Costello for Congress and 

Citizens for Cochran. These refunds will be reported on subsequent monthly filings as soon as they are received and 

deposited. 

 

Copies of the refund requests were couriered to your offices today. Additionally, UTC PAC has instituted new internal 

controls and process improvements to prevent future errors. 

 

If you have further questions regarding this submission, please do not hesitate to contact me at 202-336-7425. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

Darby Becker 

Treasurer, UTC PAC 


